
WARNING 
 

WASHINGTON CENTRAL UNIFIED UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

SPECIAL MEETING 
 

November 5, 2019 
 
The legal voters of the Washington Central Unified Union School District (“District”), a 
municipal corporation consisting of the Town School Districts of Berlin, Calais, East Montpelier, 
Middlesex, and Worcester, Vermont, are hereby notified and warned to meet in their respective 
towns at the polling places hereinafter named on Tuesday, November 5, 2019, to vote by 
Australian ballot on Articles 1 through 3 below.  The polls will open beginning at 8:00 AM in 
Berlin; 7:00 AM in Calais; 7:00 AM in East Montpelier; 8:00 AM in Middlesex; and 10:00 AM 
in Worcester.  The polls will close in all towns at 7:00 PM. 
 
 
Article 1: Shall the voters of the Washington Central Unified Union School District change 

the date of the 2020 Annual Meeting and each annual meeting thereafter to the 
Monday prior to the first Tuesday in March to transact any business not involving 
voting by Australian Ballot and upon completion of such business, said meeting is 
to be adjourned and reconvened in the respective polling places on Town Meeting 
Day to elect school directors and transact any other business involving voting by 
Australian ballot? 

 
Article 2: Shall the voters of the Washington Central Unified Union School District elect the 

District’s Moderator, Clerk and Treasurer by Australian ballot? 
 
Article 3: Shall the voters of the Washington Central Unified Union School District vote to 

require that the ballots be comingled for all elections and public questions 
conducted by Australian ballot? 

 
 

Polling Places & Hours 
 
 
Berlin Municipal Office, 108 Shed Road, Berlin – 8:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Calais Town Office, 3120 Pekin Brook Road, Calais – 7:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
East Montpelier Elementary School, 665 Vincent Flats Road, East Montpelier – 7:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Middlesex Town Office, 5 Church Street, Middlesex – 8:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
Worcester Town Office, 20 Worcester Village Road, Worcester – 10:00 AM – 7:00 PM 
 
 
Upon closing of the polls, the ballots will be counted by local town/village election officials who 
shall transmit the voting results to the Clerk of the Washington Central Unified Union School 
District, who will then tabulate the final results for the District. 
 
 




